
 
Hove Station Neighbourhood Forum Committee Meeting 23rd September 2021 

 
 

Attendees Mike Gibson (MG), Sue Gibson (SG), Neil Stevenson (NS), Cllr Carmen Appich (CA), 

Lessia Mulka (LM), Cllr Marianna Ebel (ME) 

Apologies Helmut Lusser (HL), David Kemp (DK) 

 

Agenda  Item 

 

1 

 

Introduction of New Members 

MG introduced LM who spoke of her work in social care, particularly substance 

misuse and her ambition to help her neighbours to engage in the redevelopment 

of the Conway Street area. 

 

 

2 

 

 

3 

 

 

 

4 

4.1 

Minutes of last meeting 

Minutes of meeting 21st July 2021 were agreed as accurate. 

 

Matters arising 

MG suggested Ralli Hall (fixed fee) or the Vallance Centre (voluntary donation) for 

future meetings. Secretary to arrange next meeting at Vallance Centre.  

 

Finance 

- SG reported bank balance £45.51 

 

 

 

 

 
NS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4.2 

- Application for next tranche of Locality Grant (£2k) requires a statement of 

purpose. MG will make application citing the need to promote community 

engagement to progress HSNP through to the referendum. 

- MG suggested for future funding the committee should consider donations from 

local developers to support our community engagement work. 

 

HSNP 

- ME reported that the NP had been approved by the TECC committee for 

submission to the Independent Examiner. 

- MG/HL will work with Robert Davison to agree an Independent Examiner. 

- ME reported TECC approval of the Hove Station Master Plan. MG commented 

that this approval was crucial for implementation of NP policies. 

  

 

 
MG 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MG, HL 

5 

5.1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Action Agenda 

Planning and Development 

- MG reported that pile driving has commenced on the Sackville Trading Estate 

site; the application for augmentation of Hove Gardens is yet to be considered; 

there has been no sign of activity related to the KAP plan. MG and HL will 

monitor and report.  

- Planning application inventory - no report; JT/MG to produce graphic of 

developments in the Hove Station Quarter.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MG, HL 
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5.2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5.3 

 

 

 

 

 

6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7 

 

 

8 

 

NP Policies - S106 funds 

The forum seeks greater transparency of S106 funds and their disbursement. HL is 

undertaking a review of how S106 and CIL funds are managed. CA reported that 

several million pounds value S106 funds are held by the council but managed 

secretively by officers. MG reported that 25% of S106 funds arising from 

developments in a neighbourhood plan area should be applied in that area. 

CA will investigate council management of S106 funds.  

HL to report the findings of his review to next meeting. 

 

Community Matters 

- Conway Street Party - LM reported that all preparations (licence, street closure, 

band booking etc) are complete for party at 4pm on Saturday 9th October  

- St Agnes Church development - NS to request written update from Cllr Jackie 

O'Quinn. 

 

Working Groups 

Comms - no report 

Hub 1 

- No reply received from Nick Hibberd concerning station footbridge. MG will 

press for reply and share with committee. MG suggested a public campaign if the 

reply did not indicate progress. NS updated the committee on footbridge 

communications to date. 

- Welcome Back Fund - see below 

Hub 2 - 5.3 above refers. 

Hub 3 - CA reported that applications to the Welcome Back Fund - 
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/

1009182/Welcome_Back_Fund_Guidance_v3.pdf - 'to put in place additional measures to 

create and promote a safe environment for local trade and tourism' must be 

submitted by the end of September. MG will inform council of intention to apply 

for funding for Hub 1 area (Hove Park Villas) and for Hub 3 area in partnership with 

West Hove Forum. 

Traffic and Parking - no report; HL to work with MG to formulate action to follow 

up NP policies on the issue of the cumulative impact of the increase in car travel 

through the Hove Station Quarter. 

 

AP for all Working Groups to prepare terms of reference not completed. 

 

AOB 

none 

 

Date of next meeting 

27 October 2021. NS to book venue; TBC 

It had been suggested that meeting dates be arranged for several months in 

advance. To overcome uncertainty about members' availability NS will solicit 

preferences in time for consideration at next meeting.  
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